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L A U  T A K  Y U N G  M E M O R I A L  P R I M A R Y  S C H O O L 

Dear Parents/Guardians,                                                                                           28th January, 2022 

 “Extended Suspension of Face-to-face Classes and On-campus Activities” 

Since the epidemic situation is still severe, the Education Bureau has announced the 

suspension of face-to-face classes and on-campus activities until 21st February. Details of 

arrangements are as follows: 

 

1. Chinese New Year Holidays 

During the Chinese New Year Holidays from 31st January (Monday) to 10th February 

(Thursday), P.1 to P.4 students are required to complete Chinese and English holiday reading 

reports, P.5 and P.6 students are required to finish the HKAT Supplementary Exercise and 

return to school for submission by parents in groups on 16th February or 17th February.  

 

2. Friday, 11th February to Monday, 21st February, 2022 Online Class Arrangements  

• From Friday, 11th February to Monday, 21st February, 2022 students are required to login to 

the school website “LTY Learn From Home” every day from Monday to Friday to attend 

online classes through the Microsoft Teams platform; 

• Online classes will be from 8:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. (following the usual class schedule); 

• Cross-border students will attend online classes according to their original classes. 

 

3. The school will arrange for parents to return to school in groups to submit holiday 

homework and pick up books and school-based assignments for the second semester:  

Date and Time 
16/2 (Wednesday) 

2:15 p.m.-3:00 p.m. 

16/2 (Wednesday) 

3:00 p.m.-3:45 p.m. 

17/2 (Thursday) 

2:15 p.m.-3:00 p.m. 

17/2 (Wednesday) 

3:00 p.m.-3:45 p.m. 

Classes to Submit 

Homework and 

Pickup Books 

P.1 to P.2 P.3 to P.4 P.5 P.6 

• Parents please note that the types of books to be submitted will be posted on the TEAMS 

“General Channel”. 

• Parents are required to scan “LeaveHomeSafe” before entering the school for travel record. 

 

4. “Vaccine Pass” 

As the school will administer the “vaccine pass” starting from 24th February, parents and 

visitors will not be allowed to enter the school if they have not received vaccinations.  

 

The school will continue to contact parents through the e-School campus platform, the school 

website and Sunshine phone calls. Parents please pay close attention to the latest announcements 

on the school website. If parents have any questions regarding the above arrangements, please call 

2404 5333 for inquiries.  

Yours faithfully,    

                                                                                                                             Mr. Chan Chun Wah 

                                                                                                                         Principal         


